
ACHf 

·o

SECRETARY-TREASURER OF MISSIONS 

Justin Coburn 

'i 1:1:,41�1. American Baptist Association 

� 
• � 0fACHING -·"' 

PO Box 1050, Texarkana, TX 75504-1050 
Phone: 903.792.2312 

E-mail: missions@abamissions.org

Monthly Mission Report 

May 2025 
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BEGINNING BALANCE: 
RECEIPTS: 

Interstate Salaries 
Foreign & National Salaries 
Designated 
Undesignated 

TOTAL RECEIPrs: 

BALANCE FOR SALARY/EXPENSE 

DISBURSEMENTS: 
Interstate Salaries 
Foreign Salaries 
National Salaries 
Designated 
Sal/Exp of Sec-Treas Office 

$2,726,826.91 

$ 55,757.57 
$ 52,552.23 
$ 35,859.28 
$ 8,251.96 
$ 152,42t.04

$2,879,247.95 

$ 67,040.00 
$ 34,233.76 
$ 25,365.00 
$ 37,379.28 

Office Salaries $ 13,492.47 
General Office $ 4,341.98 

• Sec/Treas of Missions-Expense $ 536.76
Automobile Expense $ 320.75 
BSSC Print - Mission News & Views $ 5,010.22 
Postage $ 485.00 

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS: 
BALANCE CARRIED FORWARD 
DEFICIT FOR MAY 

l_1!187.18 

$ 188,205.22 
$ 2,691,042.73 
$ (35. 784.18) 

Bro. Joe, missionaries, and their families at the 
Bour:land's house during the Mission's C,"'{)nfernnce. 

Sunday morning worship at 
Grace BC in Hope, IN. 

Dear Churches of the American Association Baptist, 

My travels in the month of May began with the good folks 

of Hawthorne MBC in Shelbyville, TX, where Bro. Mike Oliver 

serves as pastor. It was a joy to worship with them and present 

our associational mission work. We also had the privilege to 
preach--and present-at- New Haven-M£C in Cla·r-ksville, TX, 
where Bro. Mark Williams serves as pastor. My family and I 
just made it back from a wonderful and uplifting Missions 
Conference at Grace BC in Hope, IN. I had the opportunity to 

share the work of ABA Missions. We also were blessed by 

hearing from missionaries Bro. Brandon Rutherford and Bro. 

Daniel Teague. Bro. Joe Morrell challenged and encouraged us 

in each service with the Word of God. The work in Hope is 
young but the people are mighty and have big'hearts for the 

Great Commission. I am thankful for the friendships made and 

for the sweet fellowship we enjoyed. 

Another blessing to rejoice over is for the month of May the 
recommended missionaries reported 427 professions of faith 

and 79 baptisms. That brings our totals for the 2024-2025 

associational year to 5384 professions of faith and 508 

baptisms. To God be the glory! 

Important missionary events at the messenger meeting in 
Springfield: 

Monday, June 16th ..: Missionary Share Time 7-10:30 PM 
Tuesday, June 17th 

- Missionary Committee Meeting 10-11:30 AM 
Wednesday, June 18th 

- Missions Program 7 PM 
Thursday, June 19•n - Missionary Breakfast 7-8:30 AM 

(Tickets are available at Missionary Share Time on Monday night) 

We had a good time of fellowship and a beneficial pre­
associational meeting of the Standing Missionary Committee. 

Our hearts were blessed as we heard reports concerning 

missionaries serving throughout the world. We rejoiced and 

praised the Lord as we heard of the many blessings, and we 

were burdened and prayed for needs and struggles some of 
them were going through. There are 144 missionaries, 
missionary helpers, and mission ministries to be considered 

for this coming year. The projected monthly payout will again 
be $190,000. I am praying for a great meeting, and I look 
forward to seeing you all in Springfield, MO. 

Keep on Keeping on, 

Justin Coburn 


